
Statement to Live By
This week's Statement to Live By is 'I try to be just and fair' as part of helping the children to 'know,
appreciate and understand the importance of social justice and develop independence,
interdependence and responsibility’. 

This week, please take the time to speak to your child about fairness.  Ask them, how can you make sure that
you are always treating people fairly? What could you do if you see someone being unfair? Why is it
important to be fair?
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Dear Parents, Carers and Children

Open Days for new YR 2023 - 2024
On Thursday, 3rd November the school will be having the final Open Day for prospective parents for the
new Reception intake for the academic year of 2023 - 2024.  If you know of anybody whose child is due to
start school next September, please let them know about our Open Day.  The times are from 9.00 - 10.30am
and again in the afternoon from 4.00 - 6.30pm.  Parents do not need to book a time, they can just arrive
during these hours.  If these times are not suitable, please ask them to contact the school office and we will
be more than happy to arrange a more convenient time for them to visit.  

Uniform
A polite reminder to all parents and carers about uniform expectations.  Please ensure your child is wearing
their school uniform correctly - especially their PE t-shirt.  Please note that your child should be coming to
school wearing a white t-shirt - not multi-coloured ones.  I appreciate that not all children will be wearing a
logoed t-shirt, due to costs etc, but I do expect them to wear a white one!

Reading
Over the past term, staff have been monitoring the children's reading records.  Whilst the majority of
parents and carers are reading at least three times per week with their child/ren, there are some parents
who are not reading at all with their child.  It is essential that your child is heard reading regularly as it is
such an important skill to achieve at an early age.  Throughout Term 2, I shall be contacting parents and
carers who are not reading regularly so that we can work together to ensure your child reaches their full
potential.



W/C YR Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5 Y6

10.10.22 91.67% 96.67% 95% 94.44% 94.62% 97.98% 93%

17.10.22 99.31% 98.33% 91.25% 93.98% 93.21% 98.75% 83.92%

Weekly Attendance
Well done to YR for almost a perfect week in school!  Please ensure you send your child in at every
opportunity.  If your child is late for school, after the register closes, this is registered as an unauthorised
absence against their attendance even though they have arrived to school.  Please try to arrange holidays
during term time to prevent fines from being issued.  If you would like to have a read of the school's
Attendance Policy, please visit the website https://www.our-
lady.lincs.sch.uk/_documents/%5B794204%5DOLGC_Attendance_Policy_-_September_2022.pdf

Throughout the term, I shall be monitoring attendance and punctuality and will be sending letters
accordingly, should your child/ren be below the expected 97% attendance.

Safeguarding - A Date with Dan - Online Safety
Don't forget to sign up to 'A Date with Dan' online safety meeting.  A Date with Dan is a free TEAMS Online
Safety Q and A for Parents and Guardians on the 7th December, 6-7pm. This is being hosted by the
Lincolnshire Stay Safe Partnership to up level parents' knowledge and understanding of their children's
online activities and to protect them from online harm.  Please click on the link to get your tickets. 
 https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/a-date-with-dan-tickets-429589111597

Mass in Church - 
All Saints Day
Please join us for All Saints Day Mass in church at 10.15am. 
 Please can ALL children wear their uniform on this day - even
if they have PE.  Please bring PE kits to school for the children to
get changed into.

If you are able to support the school by walking the children to
and from Mass, your help will be gratefully appreciated.  Please
contact me if you can help.  Thank you!

Little Church
Don't forget that Little Church runs every first and third Sunday of the month.  The next Little Church is on the 
6th November and then the 20th November.  Children between the ages of 3 and 11 years are welcome to
attend during Mass.  The parish looks forward to seeing them there!

https://www.our-lady.lincs.sch.uk/_documents/%5B794204%5DOLGC_Attendance_Policy_-_September_2022.pdf


If you have any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Mrs Hunt.  We are always here to
help!

Yours sincerely

Mrs N Malthouse
Headteacher

Pantomime
Please remember to return your children's consent forms with the payment for the
Panto at Newark Palace Theatre on the 7th December.

Advent Liturgies
Throughout Advent, KS2 classes will be delivering an 'Advent Liturgy' each Monday, taking it in turns to explain
the four themes of Advent: Hope, Love, Joy and Peace.  The liturgies will be starting on the 28th November,
and each consecutive Monday until the end of term, commencing at 9.00am.  Please see the Dates in the Diary
page for when your child's liturgy is.  Family and friends are more than welcome to join us.



31st October
Deadline for Y6 Secondary School

applications with the Local Authority

1st November Mass in Church - All Saints Day

6th November Little Church

11th November
Remembrance Day

Y6 Remembrance Liturgy

20th November Little Church

27th November Sleaford Christmas Market

28th November Y5 Class Advent Liturgy - Hope

5th December Y6 Class Advent Liturgy - Love

7th December Whole School Pantomine

12th December
Y4 Advent Liturgy - Joy

EYFS/KS1 Nativity
6.30-7.30pm

13th December
Y3 Advent Liturgy - Peace

EYFS/KS1 Nativity
2-3pm

14th December
Christmas Lunch

KS2 Carol Service - 2-3pm

16th December
Final Day of Term 2

Class Christmas Parties

Dates for your diary
















